
carpark upgrades

We’re upgrading the Shoal Bay carpark on Government Road to 
make it more accessible and environmentally friendly. The new design 

includes 100 sealed and line-marked spaces, rain gardens, and a 
shared path to the Holiday Park.

UPDATED: Thursday 15 May 2025, 1 to 3pm 
Shoal Bay Carpark, Government Road, Shoal Bay (near Bernie 
Thompson Park and playground)

Visit us anytime between 1 and 3pm to ask questions and learn more 
about the project. 

Information session

Sustainable tree management
As part of the carpark upgrades, we’ll create a 
more sustainable green space.

To achieve this, we’ll be removing the non-
native trees from the carpark and 5 of 
the existing native trees however, we’ll be 
replanting 8 new, advanced native trees in 
their place. Refer to the map overpage to see 
the tree placement as part of the upgrades.

The removal of existing trees will reduce 
the impact of tree roots on drainage and the 
parking surface, reduce the risk of damage 
from falling branches and allow more efficient 
parking and traffic flow.

pscouncil.info/shoal-bay-car-park

Construction timeline
Construction is set to begin in mid-2025 and 
will take approximately 12 weeks. During 
construction, onsite parking won’t be available. 
We recommend using existing on-street 
parking in and around Shoal Bay.

The upgraded carpark will continue to feature 
smart parking technology, with a similar 
installation to the existing system.

Shoal Bay



pscouncil.info/shoal-bay-car-park

Tree placement as part of the upgrades

Native Blackbutt tree 
being retained

New advanced native 
trees being replanted 

The carpark currently has 28 mature trees, with 6 being natives. We’ll remove all non-native trees and 5 of 
the native ones within the parking area. 

Please see the tree placement as part of the upgrade below.


